Conclusions by UNICA President Arthur Mettinger

Second Meeting of UNICA Bologna Lab Coordinators

10-11 December 2004
In his conclusion president Arthur Mettinger pointed out that the network’s focus for the months ahead should be on a host of practical issues related to the establishment of joint degrees within UNICA. He once again emphasised the crucial role of joint degrees as a catalyst for a set of components integral to the overall aims of the Bologna process. Bearing in mind the experiences of the two case studies that were presented, Urban Studies and European Studies, the question of how to put UNICA’s general agreement into action features most prominently on the network’s future agenda. 

In practice there are a number of issues to be confronted. These can be topically grouped into predominantly academic and administrative issues. The academic field ought to address, among other things, a clear thematic profile, the need for a succinct definition of learner outcomes, the identification of the respective strengths of the partner institutions and the format, i.e. the learning paths through and across institutions. The administrative side chiefly deals with legal matters and questions of funding. 

President Mettinger consequently envisioned a process-oriented online manual which incorporates these issues. The manual should serve as a dynamic instrument specifically designed for the benefit of those UNICA members interested in the creation of joint degrees. Framed by a general introduction which clearly communicates UNICA’s motivation behind its joint degree initiative and a glossary, the main corpus of the manual will consist of a set of precise questions and guidelines. As its core function the manual aims at clarifying which decisions have to be taken at what point in time. 

Furthermore possible exit strategies should be addressed. Arranged along a matrix format, Arthur Mettinger put forward four vital matrices to be incorporated.

1.) The type of degree that can be awarded

2.) Admission criteria: matters would be facilitated if an overview of the network’s national legislations was available

3.) Tuition fees

4.) Responsibility of decision/approval of curricula    

In order to capitalise on the tangible momentum created by the positive atmosphere of the meeting it was agreed that for each of these matrices one or more coordinators shall be nominated. It will be their task to devise a catalogue of specific questions within their individual areas. The following coordinators have been nominated:

1.) Carla Angela for “Type of degree that can be awarded”

2.) Johan Falk and Marina Tesauro for “Admission Criteria”

3.) Elena Avgoustidou-Kyriacou for “Tuition Fees”

4.) Ivan Leban for “Responsibility of decision/approval of curricula”

In January 2005 the call for future joint degrees will be launched. It was generally agreed upon that by then a basic set of questions for each matrix shall be in place. President Mettinger concluded by once again advocating his vision of having 10 new programmes in place by Easter 2005. The next meeting, possibly in a one day format, was tentatively scheduled for the first half of June 2005.
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